Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds/does not hold the information requested.
What UK, EU and International safety standards is Leicester City Council complying with for the 5G strategy and existing 5G technology.

5G deployment is commercially led and provided by mobile network infrastructure providers and operators that are subject to national/EU regulation.

Drawing upon an answer from Margot James, Minister of State for the Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS), to a parliamentary question (https://www.parliament.uk/business/publications/written-questions-answers-statements/written-question/Commons/2018-10-08/176372/), “A considerable amount of research has been carried out on radio waves and we anticipate no negative effects on public health.”
· 5G is likely to be deployed as part of a patchwork of technologies, including those already in use.

· Existing UK technical standards will be adhered to throughout the development and deployment of 5G products and networks. 

· These standards draw on the International Commission on Non-Ionizing Radiation Protection, which takes into account the well-researched effects of radio waves.

· Public Health England’s Centre for Radiation, Chemical and Environmental Hazards (CRCE) continues to monitor available evidence and will take action if necessary.

Public Health England can be contacted at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/public-health-england or by e-mail at  foi@phe.gov.uk.
And where possible: 
I request proof e.g. a certificate from LCC that confirms that UK, EU and International safety standards for workers and the public have been meet.

Leicester City Council has no such certificate. Safety Standers are monitored and enforced at national government level and not by local government. 

The Council does not hold this information. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall, 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

